County of San Mateo

Inter-Departmental Correspondence

Department: COUNTY EXECUTIVE
File #: 23-425 Board Meeting Date: 6/13/2023

Special Notice / Hearing: None
Vote Required: Majority

To: Honorable Board of Supervisors

From: Michael P. Callagy, County Executive

Subject: Use of District-Discretionary Measure K Funds - Supervisorial District 4
RECOMMENDATION:

Measure K: Adopt a resolution authorizing a one-time grant of district-discretionary Measure K
funds, not to exceed $40,000, to the Foundation for the San Mateo County Libraries to support a
capital campaign feasibility study for a new library in East Palo Alto, and authorizing the County
Executive, or designee, to execute the grant agreement.

BACKGROUND:
Measure K is the half-cent general sales tax initially approved by San Mateo County voters in
November 2012 and extended in November 2016 for a total of thirty years.

On March 9, 2021, and March 23, 2021, the Board of Supervisors (Board) held study sessions onfyf

District/Project Amount

District 4 (Supervisor Warren Slocum) - Foundation for the San Mateo $40,000
County Libraries to support a capital campaign feasibility study for a new
library in East Palo Alto

This item is consistent with the criteria for district-discretionary Measure K funds approved by
the Board in December 2018.

PROJECT SUMMARY:

This is a request to authorize a grant to the Foundation for the San Mateo County Libraries (“Foundation”), and
resulting grant agreement, in an amount not to exceed $40,000, to support a capital campaign feasibility study for a
new library in East Palo Alto. The County Executive’s Office will administer and manage the proposed agreement.
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The City of East Palo Alto recently purchased land next to the EPACenter in East Palo Alto with the intent to build a new
library on that site. Over the last five years, the Foundation has been exploring the possibility of making significant
improvements to the current East Palo Alto Library (which is housed within a small space on the first floor of the
City/County office building at 2415 University Avenue). Grantee seeks to be able to provide equitable library services to
the East Palo Alto community and the Foundation, along with the San Mateo County Library System intends to explore
the possibility of a new stand-alone library for the community.

The next step for the Foundation is to conduct a feasibility study to assess capacity for funding a new library. The
Foundation has been working closely with the City of East Palo Alto, County of San Mateo, and San Mateo County
Library Joint Powers Authority to understand the scope of the overall project and progress to date and has engaged
consulting firm Lotus to perform the feasibility study.

This Measure K grant would fund this feasibility study, which is anticipated to be completed by the end of 2023.

Total Measure K Request: Not to Exceed $40,000

The release of funds will be contingent on the execution of an agreement providing for the County’s confirmation of
the expenditure of funds for the purposes stated herein. The County will disburse the funds to the following
organization for the purposes described above:

Sonia Escobar

Treasurer

Foundation for the San Mateo County Libraries

125 Lessingia Court

San Mateo, CA 94402

director@investsmcl.org <mailto:director@investsmcl.org>
(650) 312-5296

Description Target

Conduct capital campaign feasibility study for a new public library in |Complete
East Palo Alto.

PERFORMANCE MEASURES:

The County Attorney’s Office has reviewed and approved the agreement and resolution as to form.

FISCAL IMPACT:

There are sufficient Measure K funds for this specific FY 2022-23 Measure K request. These funds are budgeted in
the Non-Departmental Services FY 2022-23 Adopted Budget.
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